Ronnie and Donnie,

Hello! I couldn't help but noticing in the news a story about a mass cheating attempt on a test at the University of Central Florida. Have you seen this article? Over 200 students were caught using an answer key on a test.
http://www.huffingtonpost.com/2010/11/09/cheating-scandal-rocks-un_n_781048.html
From a video taken by a local news station, a student is interviewed saying that "Everyone cheats in life" and something along the lines of, "there is nothing wrong with cheating to get ahead." The reason I'm bringing this to your attention is because I wanted to thank you for everything you have taught me. I specifically remember having a team meeting about cheating in life and in the classroom and how to protect your personal integrity during my sophomore or junior year of high school. Now, I don't know if there is a widespread sentiment that cheating is acceptable, but it is in my experience that the MAJORITY of college students cheat on at least one test throughout the semester. I cannot be completely confident that I would not a part of this majority were it not for Orinda Aquatics. I like to think that I would not be a cheater, but it would be naive to think that your confidence, pride, and love the both of you have for your swimmers did not have a direct influence on my development as a student-athlete and as a person.

I hope that if nothing else, you are proud of the job you have done with your swimmers. I miss you and love you both and hope the year is treating you well. I will be home in December, have a Happy Thanksgiving!

Jack McMahon
